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At the first open meeting of the Subcommittee to Review the Planning for the Central Waterfront (including the Tamar Site) at the Legislative Council today, a group of civic organisations and individuals appeared again to present their further views and ask questions on the Tamar Development Project and the Land-use Planning for Central Reclamation Phase III to Legislative Council (LegCo) members and Government representatives.  The alliance members are in general dissatisfied with the responses given by the Administration at the meeting as the Administration was either giving misleading information or did not answer the questions.
The alliance of groups attended this meeting included the followings: Civic Exchange, Clear The Air (CTA), Designing Hong Kong Harbour District (DHKHD), Friends of the Harbour, Society for Protection of the Harbour (SPH), Dr. Bill Barron, John Batten, Norman de Brackinghe, and Santa Raymond.
Mr. Paul Zimmerman, Convenor of Designing Hong Kong Harbour District, demonstrated visually again the problems of the Government’s current Central plans at the meeting.  Commenting disappointedly on the Government’s written response, Paul Zimmerman said, “For two years, Harbour planning activists have pointed out deficiencies with the Central plans, the Government however has failed to make any adjustments.  Now they appear to be blaming others for causing delays, the Government should immediately ask the Harbourfront Enhancement Committee to commence a review of Central with the objective of generating new plans for the Town Planning Board and LegCo to approve.” 

Further to Dr. Bill Barron’s detailed information at the previous Special Meeting, he raised further concerns over job relocation to Central waterfront area and the issue on building the North Island line.  “The Government still has not explained why it is seeking enough office space in its proposed Headquarters on Tamar to house over 17,000 government workers,” said Bill Barron, Institute for the Environment of the Hong Kong University of Science & Technology.
Besides, CTA has further requested the Government to re-do the Environmental Impact Assessment for the Tamar Project.  The chairman of CTA, Ms. Annelise Connell said, “According to the Environmental Protection Department, the Central Reclamation III EIA is not the EIA for Tamar Building site.  Tamar is essentially a building project.  It is NOT a designated project, thus there is no need to conduct an independent EIA.  They also claimed that the report’s air quality assumptions assessed the worst-case scenario on air quality and extend as far as 2027. The projection of the report’s finding is valid till 2027. There is no expiry date for this invalid report.  Yet these projects have not even started yet and we are already failing to meet our air quality objectives.”
During the meeting, another presenter Mr. Winston Chu stated, “Notwithstanding the Town Planning Board request made on 5 August 2005, as well as the two LegCo motions passed on 25 October 2005 and just recently on 17 December, it was very disappointing that the Government on 20 December proceeded with the pre-qualification for the proposed design and built contract of the Tamar Development Project.”
Mr. Chu proposed that the Subcommittee should hold a special public enquiry into this important matter. Pending the outcome of this special enquiry, the Government should be required to give an undertaking to suspend all works relating to the Tamar Development Project in the meantime. He also pointed out that the Government should be required to make available for inspection by the Subcommittee and the public all documents relating to the Tamar Development Project.  

A motion was passed to ask the Government to disclose all relevant information concerning the Tamar Development Project, such as environmental impact assessments, demand for office space by each Bureau.
The Alliance also published a bilingual pamphlet today on meeting the “1,000 Year Harbourfront Challenge”.  The pamphlet highlights some of the multidisciplinary issues of Central Harbourfront development and is aimed to help the general public understand the complexity involved.  Soft copy of the pamphlet is available for download on the website of Civic Exchange and SPH at www.civic-exchange.org and www.harbourprotection.org 
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